Minutes of the McDill Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 4th Quarterly Meeting held at 6:00 PM on December 16, 2021 Online via Zoom

Board of Commissioners present: Krista Olson, Marv Van Kekerix, Mike Phillips, Joe Senn, Sage Stanchik
Minutes of the 3rd quarterly meeting: Mike Phillips moved that we dispense with the reading of the minutes from the 3rd quarterly meeting and they be approved as written. The motion was seconded by Marv Van Kekerix and approved by all of the lake district members present.
Announcements: The installation of the automatic dam levelers has officially been completed. Krista recommended to the district members that now is a good time to identify trees on the shoreline that are dead or dying. Taking them down in the winter will be less cumbersome and will help keep debris from falling into the lake. After learning that the dredging project has been delayed, the Izaak Walton League has again decided to have their annual Winter Jamboree at/on McDill Pond in February of 2022.
Financial update: Treasurer Marv Van Kekerix has provided an update as of 12/13/2021. Balances as follows: Business checking account: $1969.73. Reserves money market: $67,861.25. Dredge project money market: $207,317.64. Mike Phillips moved for approval of the financial report, which was seconded by Joe Senn and approved by all of the district members present.
Dredging project update: Due to the sale of the company, a new contract has been signed with Michels Corp (same contract, different name). After multiple delays, including but not limited to Covid-19, the project has been delayed, but work is expected to start in Spring of 2022. GEI will be a separate entity to oversee the evolution of this project. They will provide 5 site visits totaling 40 hours and 58 hours of office time. Mike Phillips and Carl Rassmussen have volunteered to be intermediaries between the district and GEI. Joe Senn moved for the approval of the volunteers, Marv Van Kekerix seconded the motion, and the motion is approved by all district members present.
Special assessment reminder: The Lake District WILL NOT be involved in any real estate transactions in regard to the special assessment. The decisions and negotiation are between the buyer and seller only. Real estate agents and sales should treat the special assessment the same as they would a school board special assessment.
Fundraiser update: The district, in collaboration with Rookies Sports Pub, raised $560 from a gift raffle and $159 from a 50/50 raffle that was held during the NEW Piano Guys dueling pianos performance at Rookies Sports Pub on 12/03/2021. The proceeds have been deposited into the general McDill Pond fund. Krista puts it out to the district to come forward with any fundraiser ideas for the future.
Next meeting: The next meeting will be for Quarter 1 of 2022. It will be held on March 10, 2022 at 6:00 PM online via Zoom. 
Meeting adjourned. 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Sage Stanchik, Secretary McDill Lake District.
